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June 28, 2021 
 
Michelle Adam 

 
Mr. Doug Dorris, Superintendent 
White Hall School District 
1020 West Holland Avenue  
White Hall, AR 71602 

Dr. Jerry Guess, Superintendent 
Watson Chapel School District  
4100 Camden Rd. 
Pine Bluff, AR  71603 

 

 
Re: Appeal Under the Public School Choice Act-Nickolas Garner 

    
Everyone: 
 
This letter is to notify you that the Arkansas State Board of Education is scheduled to hear the above-
referenced appeal(s) on Thursday, July 8, 2021.  The action item is set for the 10:00 a.m. agenda in 
the Auditorium of the Arch Ford Education Building, Four Capitol Mall, Little Rock, Arkansas.  
Any additional materials any party chooses to submit should be provided to my office no later than 
12:00 noon on Friday, July 2, 2021.    
 
The Arkansas State Board of Education has requested the parent, the non-resident district, and 
the resident district attend this meeting and be available for questions. 
 
The above-referenced appeal(s) will be conducted pursuant to the legal authority and jurisdiction vested 
in the State Board by the Public School Choice Act and the Arkansas Department of Education Rules 
Governing the Public School Choice Act.  You may find copies of these references on the Arkansas 
Department of Education Website.  

Thank you in advance for your cooperation in this matter.  Please do not hesitate to contact the Arkansas 
Department of Education’s Legal Services Division at (501) 682-4585 should you require additional 
information. 

 

Sincerely, 

/s/Taylor Dugan  

Taylor Dugan  
Staff Attorney 
Division of Elementary and Secondary Education 
taylor.dugan@ade.arkansas.gov 
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Taylor Dugan (ADE)

From: Jamie Roberts <jroberts@wcmail.k12.ar.us>
Sent: Thursday, June 24, 2021 4:20 PM
To: Taylor Dugan (ADE)
Cc: Jerry Guess
Subject: N. Garner
Attachments: doc02179920210624150459.pdf

Please see attached. 
 
White Hall notified Watson Chapel on 3/9/21 that they received a school choice application on Nickolas 
Garner.  Parent never sent an application to Watson Chapel, but we did receive a notice from White Hall.  To 
my understanding, White Hall denied the application due to meeting their capacity cap and did not have room to 
accept the application. 
 
Rison contacted Watson Chapel on June 8th and stated that the parent called and was inquiring about her child's 
application.  At that time the parent and Rison realized she had sent the application to the wrong 
address.  Therefore, missing the May 1st deadline.  Watson Chapel never received an application from the 
parent.  We did receive an application from Rison, but it was on June 8th, after the May 1st deadline.  Rison 
denied the application due to receiving the application after the May 1st deadline. 
 
I have attached all communication with Watson Chapel regarding the student's applications. 
 
I hope this helps. 
 
 
Jamie Roberts 
Watson Chapel School District  
4100 Camden Rd. 
Pine Bluff, AR  71603 
870-879-0220 (P) 
870-879-0588 (F) 
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